
T R A N S M I T T A L  M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Lacey G. Simpson, Acting City Manager 

DATE: August 23, 2022 

RE: Update and Presentation from First City Homeless Services on Operations 
and Occupation of 632 Park Avenue (Park Avenue Safe Shelter) 

At its meeting of April 7, 2022, the City Council authorized 2022 Humanitarian Services 
Grant Program Funding in the amount of $125,000 to First City Homeless Services (FCHS). As 
the City Council will recall, four objectives were established that must be completed by FCHS 
Services in order for full funding to be remitted by the City. These objectives are as follows: 

1. Job descriptions drafted for all staff
2. Enter pertinent First City Homeless Services data into the Alaska Homeless

Management Information System (AKHMIS) database
3. Update handbook of FCHS policies and procedures
4. Train FCHS staff including but not limited to appropriate de-escalation techniques

At the April 7, 2022 meeting, the City Council determined that Objective No. 4 had been met 
and authorized initial funding in the amount of $84,500, with the remaining $40,500 in funding to 
be released upon completion of the remaining objectives, each representing $13,500 in grant 
funding. To date, the City has released only the initial $84,500 in funding.  

At the April 7, 2022 meeting, the City Council also adopted in second reading Ordinance 
No. 22-1944, Authorizing a License and Lease Agreement Between the City of Ketchikan and 
First City Homeless Services for Property Located at 632 Park Avenue. This action came after 
the City remodeled and expanded the 632 Park Avenue property for the purposes of FCHS 
conducting a 24-hour homeless shelter or the Park Avenue Safe Shelter (PASS). FCHS is now 
operating fully out of the facility and conducting 24-hour services.  

Pursuant to City Council discussions held at the August 18, 2022 meeting and with 
respect to public comment received at the meeting, staff has arranged for representatives of 
First City Homeless Services to provide an update and presentation on their operations at PASS 
for the City Council at the September 1, 2022 meeting. FCHS has provided the attached 
information in advance, including a written update report, the developed FCHS guest handbook, 
and a letter in response to the complaints the City has received from the American Legion 
regarding shelter participant behavior in the vicinity of the shelter and American Legion.  

Following FCHS’s presentation, the City Council may wish to determine if any of the 
remaining objectives for grant funding have been met, which would authorize the release of 
additional grant funding.  
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First City Homeless Services update 8/17/2022

City of Ketchikan grant and quality measures update:
● We have moved 100% into 632 Park Ave. building and are now

operating 24 hours a day, year-round.
● We worked with our consultant Hilary Morgan on a CEO search and

have hired a full-time CEO, Deborah Asper.
● We have developed a shelter handbook for our guests.
● We have developed an operational handbook for employees.
● We worked with the city consultant ME Rider and have followed her

recommendation to work with a non-profit consultant, Hilary Morgan. We
can continue working with her with our matched funds and the Mental
Health Trusts' monetary contribution of $12,000.

● We are also contracting with Hilary Morgan to coach our CEO for $5,000
annually.

● We are always looking for more training, and we have assigned our
management team to attend a peer support professional training in
October, which will help strengthen our case management.

● We have hired an administrative assistant for our CEO specializing in
nonprofit leadership.

● We are actively working on data entry of all of our shelter guests into
FCHS' updated AKHMIS program.

● We are also working on grant funding for our next fiscal year.
● Current staffing:

○ CEO position staffed.
○ Part-time Administrative Assistant position staffed.
○ Full time Program Coordinator staffed.
○ Two full time Manager on Duty Positions, one for the day and one

for the night, both staffed.
○ Six full-time shelter employees staffed.
○ Two part time shelter employees.
○ One volunteer doing community service hours.

The services we currently provide in the shelter are:
● 24 hours shelter year-round
● Hot, daily meals (breakfast and dinner) and snacks
● Showers and hygiene
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● Clothing exchange
● Laundry services
● Case management
● Peer support
● Learning modules
● Skill development

In Development: We are developing programs and systems that will help
increase our shelter participant's quality of life, open paths to self-sufficiency,
increase community collaboration, and address homelessness prevention.

Our shelter program will consists of a three-part program:
1. Trauma-Informed Case Management

● All individuals utilizing FCHS services are entered into AKHMIS.
They will work with our staff to develop goals and work towards
reaching them while also utilizing outside resources and other
organizations. Our CEO Deborah Asper has worked closely with
Hayden Nevill and Holly Blood to develop a new AKHMIS
program for our shelter services. We can now capture better data
in line with our current services, and Deborah is entering data into
AKHIMS.

2. Individual Living Skills
● These will be developed inside the shelter as our guests learn to

live in a home setting. From the shelter's physical flow to the
expectations to the mini modules that will be taught, participants
will develop the necessary skills needed to live within four walls.

3. Pre-employment Skills
● We are developing a work program for participants which will offer

a chance for participants to sign up to do a variety of chores and
work service for a week. Their payment will be in the form of
different perks, such as not having to go to the Salvation Army for
lunch. They will be offered special lunch items and have the
freedom to prepare themselves.

● Our Shelter Store allows participants an opportunity to "buy" items
such as bus tokens, socks, snacks, candy bars, and gloves by
doing chores. Unlike the work program, they do not sign up for the
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entire week; they can complete one or a series of chores or duties
and receive their items.

● Mini-learning modules for independent living and pre-employment
skills to teach shelter individuals how to fill out a job application
and create a budget. These modules will not just be available for
those currently experiencing homelessness but also for those at
risk of homelessness and who are shelter insecure.

We are also in the process of developing a work program for individuals who
are part of the general public and not necessarily living in the shelter. This
program will be designed to help employ people with gaps in their work history
due to incarceration, homelessness, and/or substance misuse.

Once accepted into the program, these individuals will work with the core staff
on developing marketable skills such as computer knowledge, working and
cooking in a commercial kitchen, housekeeping, case management, and
general people skills. They will also receive training such as Mental Health First
Aid, CPR/First Aid/AED, Blood Borne Pathogens, Narcan training, de-escalation
training, food handling, as well as other opportunities that arise. Program
participants will also work closely with the Shelter Director to receive feedback
and work on their own case management. When participants reach their 10-18
month goals, they will enter the workforce with updated skills, certificates,
recent work history, and local references.

The idea of this program is to help bridge the gap between the number of open
job positions in our community and the number of eligible individuals to fill them.
We also would like to provide an opportunity that helps keep people in their
current homes and aids in individuals' abilities to obtain and maintain
permanent housing. Our goal is not just to employ them but to help develop
them as individuals.

The culture of FCHS surrounds dignity, respect, kindness, and acceptance. We
meet people where they are and help improve their quality of life however it
looks to them. We want to help strengthen our community and empower people
to change. This program is the 2nd step to our Pre-employment Skill
Development Program we will be running for our currently homeless
participants.
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If you have any questions or concerns, please get in touch with FCHS CEO
Deborah at deborah@firstcityhomeless.org or FCHS board chair Jessica at
jessi@firstcityhomeless.org

Sincerely,

Deborah Asper, CEO

First City Homeless Services

Jessica Pilcher, board chair

First City Homeless Services



August 17, 2022

Dear Ms. Simpson,

On behalf of the First City Homeless Services board, I want to assure you and the
Ketchikan City Council that we are addressing the formal complaint from Jeremiah
Sullivan and the American Legion dated August 15, 2022, that we discussed yesterday.
FCHS moved into the 632 Park Avenue shelter location full-time on July 15, 2022. Until
yesterday, we had no formal complaints or phone calls from neighbors or community
members to our shelter staff or board members regarding loitering, littering, obnoxious
behavior, or other concerns. As you know, we are a low-barrier shelter, and our shelter
guests may be under the influence of alcohol or other substances. They may also have
other underlying chronic health conditions that could affect their behavior. FCHS has no
control over the shelter participants once they are off-site; however, we are willing to
discuss ways to decrease their negative impact on the surrounding properties.

In response to the July 30, 2022 incident, this is the first we have heard of such an
incident. We are investigating the July 30 incident and the July 26, July 28, and August
8, 2022 issues listed in Mr. Sullivan’s complaint. In addition, a formal written request
has been submitted to the Ketchikan Police Department for all calls in the Park Avenue
shelter area (FCHS shelter, PATH shelter, American Legion, and Ketchikan Apartments)
from July 1, 2022 - August 16, 2022. We will review all incidents related to the FCHS
shelter and known shelter participants to help us better address the issues.

First City Homeless Services is open to conversations with our neighbors and
community members, and we are motivated to address their concerns. We have already
reached out to the American Legion to request a meeting to discuss Mr. Sullivan’s and
the American Legion’s complaints so we can address their concerns with our shelter
participants and the 632 Park Avenue shelter.

Sincerely,

Jessica Pilcher, chair
First City Homeless Services

632 Park Avenue, Ketchikan, Alaska
FCHS is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization

EIN: 26-2565838



Welcome to the First City Homeless Services Shelter!

Approved by the FCHS Board of Directors __05/22/2022________
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1. FIRST CITY HOMELESS SERVICES PURPOSE

Our purpose is to offer access to a safe, non-judgmental low-barrier shelter to persons
experiencing homelessness while simultaneously moving them towards more permanent and
stable housing.

2. FCHS LOW-BARRIER SHELTER POLICY

FCHS respects the rights and dignity of the people it serves and treats them in a non-coercive
manner. Shelter Programs have procedures in place to facilitate and maintain a respectful
environment for staff and guests alike.

3. PURPOSE OF THIS HANDBOOK

Provide a common understanding of guest rights, responsibilities and rules to maintain the
health and safety of all staff, guests and visitors.

4. WHAT DOES LOW BARRIER MEAN?

● Low barrier means removing as many pre-conditions to entry as possible.
● Low barrier shelters emphasize welcoming guests in as they are.
● Low barrier calls for clear and simple behavioral expectations that apply to anyone

residing in the shelter. These expectations are focused on maintaining a safe
environment for all.

● Low barrier services are easily accessible, user friendly and minimize barriers such as
paperwork, waiting lists, or eligibility requirements.

● Low barrier shelter rules and expectations revolve around ensuring the safety and health
of all guests, staff and visitors.

4. Services Provided

❖ Safe shelter

❖ Daily breakfast and dinner meal

❖ Case management assistance and client advocacy
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❖ Shower facilities including towels, soap, shampoo and hygiene products

❖ Clothes exchange

❖ Laundry facilities

❖ Individual living skill development

❖ Pre-employment skill development

5. GUEST RIGHTS AND RESPONSIBILITIES

RIGHTS

❖ The right to feel safe in the Shelter.

❖ The right to be treated with respect regardless of race, status, gender, sexual
orientation, age, religion, or beliefs.

❖ The right to make a complaint or ask for a review of a decision. Staff will assist you in
filling out the FCHS Grievance Report Form. Your concerns will be dealt with by our
Program Manager or, if needed, taken to the Board of Directors for resolution.

RESPONSIBILITIES

❖ The responsibility to respect the rights of others to feel safe.

❖ The responsibility to respect the cultural backgrounds and privacy of others.

❖ The responsibility to adhere to the schedules and rules of the Shelter.

❖ The responsibility to utilize the formal Grievance process should you feel a grievance
against you has occurred.

SHELTER RULES

1. Treat everyone with dignity and respect
Treat everyone – both staff and fellow guests alike – with dignity and respect. This
means no shouting, no profanity, no violence, and no abusive behavior.
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2. Use the shelter space in a respectful manner.
This is a brand-new shelter, and we would like to keep it nice for you and those that come
after you. Please respect the house rules.

3. No weapons are allowed in the Shelter, and nothing may be used as a weapon inside
the shelter.
To ensure guest safety, guests’ belongings and guests will be searched for weapons upon
entry. Any weapon found will be turned into a staff member for safe keeping. It will be
held for you until you leave.

4. The Shelter is a drug and alcohol-free environment.

Substance use is not allowed on the premises and persons found using alcohol or drugs
will be asked to leave the shelter immediately. To ensure this, guests’ belongings and
guests will be searched upon entry and can be searched anytime if such use is expected.
Any illegal drug found will be confiscated. Any alcohol found will be confiscated.

5. Medications

Staff can store medication but they will not dispense medication or monitor what guests
do with their medications. The shelter will provide every guest with an individual tote for
storage of personal items. The shelter will not limit or monitor the guest’s access to
her/his space.

6. The Shelter is a smoke-free environment.
There is a smoking area outside. Please use the provided receptacle for your cigarette
butts.

7. Personal Hygiene
For the safety and comfort of all Shelter guests, shower facilities are provided, along
with soaps, towels, razors, toothbrushes, and other appropriate personal hygiene
supplies. Guests will be required to take a shower should their person be soiled. Staff
can require any guest to bathe for the health and safety of others.
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8. The Kitchen
The kitchen is off limits except to Shelter staff, or when permission is given by Shelter
Staff.

9. Guest Personal Property
All guest bags will be searched for contraband. Keep watch over personal property. As a
courtesy, totes and a charging station for electronics charging will be provided. However,
staff is not responsible for the security of any personal property. Any personal property
left in the shelter unattended for 24 hours or more will be disposed of.

First City Homeless Services reserves the right to alter or add to these rules in order to keep
the shelter a safe, non-judgemental space. We will take all necessary precautions and actions
to ensure the safety of all our guests, staff, volunteers and visitors.
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Guest Signature ______________________________________________________

Printed Name: ________________________________________________________

Staff Name: ___________________________________________________________

Date: ______________________

By signing and dating this I am stating that I have read and understand The FCHS Shelter
Handbook reviewed with me by FCHS staff.

SIGNED COPY FOR GUEST FILE

THIS SIGNATURE INDICATES THAT THE GUEST HAS RECEIVED THE FCHS SHELTER HANDBOOK
AND UNDERSTOOD IT.

Guest Signature ______________________________________________________

Printed Name: ________________________________________________________

Staff Name: ___________________________________________________________

Date: ______________________
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Page 1 
Ordinance No. 22-1944 

THE CITY OF KETCHIKAN, ALASKA 
 

ORDINANCE NO. 22-1944 
 

AN ORDINANCE OF THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF KETCHIKAN, 
ALASKA AUTHORIZING A LICENSE AND LEASE AGREEMENT 
BETWEEN THE CITY OF KETCHIKAN AND FIRST CITY HOMELESS 
SERVICES FOR PROPERTY LOCATED AT 632 PARK AVENUE, 
KETCHIKAN, ALASKA; PROVIDING FOR THE FILING OF 
REFERENDUM PETITIONS; AND ESTABLISHING AN EFFECTIVE 
DATE 

 
 BE IT ORDAINED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF KETCHIKAN, ALASKA, 
AS FOLLOWS: 
 
 Section 1. Approval: Pursuant to Charter Sections 5-16(a) and 5- 17(a)(2) the 
Lease aspects of the License and Lease between First City Homeless Services, copies of which 
were available to be reviewed by the City Council at the March 17, 2022 City Council meeting, 
is hereby exempted from all competitive bidding requirements, and authorized in accordance 
with Charter Section 5-17(a). Copies of said agreement are available for public inspection in the 
Office of the City Clerk, 334 Front Street Ketchikan, Alaska. 
 

Section 2. Effective Date: In accordance with Charter Section 5-17, if one or 
more referendum petitions with signatures are properly filed within one (1) month after passage 
and publication of this ordinance, this ordinance shall not go into effect until the petition or 
petitions are finally found to be illegal and/or insufficient, or, if any such petition is found legal 
and sufficient, until this ordinance is approved at an election by a majority of the qualified voters 
voting on the question. If no referendum petition with signatures is filed, this ordinance shall go 
into effect one (1) month after its passage and publication. 

 
 

 PASSED ON FIRST READING  March 17, 2022   . 
 

 FINAL PASSAGE      April 7, 2022    . 
 

 
 
              
      Dave Kiffer, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST: 
  
 
      
Kim Stanker, MMC 
City Clerk  



April 7, 2022 
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2022 Community Grant Program Funding Agreement – First 
City Homeless Services 
 

Moved by Gass, seconded by Gage, the City Council direct the Acting City manager to enter into 
a 2022 funding agreement with First City Homeless Services (FCHS) in the amount of $110,500; 
authorize a budget transfer in the amount of $40,500 from Appropriated Reserves of the Marijuana 
Sales Tax Fund to the Mayor and City Council's 2022 Humanitarian Services Grant Program’s 
Grants Awards Account No. 610.02; approve funding in the amount of $110,500 from the Mayor 
and City Council’s 2022 Humanitarian Services Grant Program’s Grants Awards Account; and 
direct the Acting City Manager to sign the funding agreement on behalf of the City Council.  
 
Councilmember Gass stated the reason for the lesser amount was to preserve the Marijuana Sales 
Tax Fund as FSHS’s request was substantially more than their 2021 request. 
 
Moved by Gage, seconded by Kistler, to amend by increasing the 2022 funding agreement to First 
City Homeless Services amount to $125,000; and authorize a budget transfer in the amount of 
$54,000 from Appropriated Reserves of the Marijuana Sales Tax Fund. 
 
Acting City Manager answered questions from the Council. 
 
Motion to Amend passed with Flora, Zenge, Gage, Bradberry and Kistler voting yea; Gass and 
Mahtani voting nay. 
 
Main Motion as amended passed with Zenge, Bradberry, Flora, Mahtani, Kistler, Gass and Gage 
voting yea. 
 

2021-2023 Collective Bargaining Agreement Between the City 
of Ketchikan d/b/a Ketchikan Public Utilities and the 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 1547 
 

Mayor Kiffer informed there has been an executive session scheduled if the Council needs more 
information. 
 
Moved by Bradberry, seconded by Mahtani, the City Council approve the 2021-2023 Collective 
Bargaining Agreement between the City of Ketchikan d/b/a Ketchikan Public Utilities and the 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 1547 and direct the Acting General 
Manager to execute the agreement on behalf of the City Council. 
 
Acting City Manager Simpson stated the final agreement follows Council direction in terms of the 
wage and benefit improvements that were negotiated successfully with I.B.E.W. 
 
Motion passed with Flora, Mahtani, Kistler, Gage, Zenge and Bradberry voting yea; Gass abstain. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



August 18, 2022 
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Regular City Council meeting was called to order by Mayor Kiffer at 7:0  p.m., August 18, 2022, 
with the following members present: Riley Gass, Janalee Gage, Jai Mahtani, Abby Bradberry, Judy 
Zenge, Mark Flora (via WebEx) and Lallette Kistler. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was given by all persons in Council Chambers. 

Mayor Kiffer stated the Recital of Native Lands Acknowledgement. 

Staff present were Acting City Manager Simpson, Finance Controller Hart, City Attorney Seaver, 
Public Works Director Hilson, Police Chief Walls, Fire Chief Hines, Library Director Tully, 
Electric Division Operations Manager Adams, Deputy Clerk Lee and City Clerk Stanker. 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Mayor Kiffer called the public hearing on Ordinance No. 22-1949 to order at 7:02 p.m. and 
requested public testimony.  

As there was no testimony, Mayor Kiffer declared the public hearing closed at 7:02 p.m. 

COMMUNICATIONS  

Mayor Kiffer informed there a few items laid on the table, including; information regarding the 
Homelessness Needs Assessment public forum that is scheduled for Wednesday, August 24, 2022 
at the Ted Ferry Civic Center and information on the effects of the ballot proposition to repeal the 
non-area wide library powers and associated mill rate if approved by voters at the October 4, 2022 
election. 

PERSONS TO BE HEARD 

Hunter Davis, Jeremiah Sullivan and Mike Weston with the American Legion spoke to issues and 
concerns regarding the First City Homeless Shelter, and asked for a meeting to discuss ways to 
help improve the situation. 

Licha Kelley-King with Rendezvous Senior Day Center and thrift store asked for a reduction in 
their trash fees due to the fact people are dumping garbage at their facility that they have to dispose 
of. 

Sheila Miller asked the Council to look into the mandatory use of masks at the library, especially 
for the children and teen events. 

CONSENT AGENDA 

Mayor Kiffer suggested moving a few items to the Consent Agenda, including; Appointments to 
boards and commissions and a budget transfer for the award of Contract No. 22-17, Padmount 
Transformers, to General Pacific, Inc. No objections were heard. 

Approval of Minutes – Regular City Council Meeting of August 
4, 2022 

Moved by Bradberry  seconded by Zenge for approval of the minutes from the regular City 
Council meeting of August 4, 2022. 

Motion passed with Gass, Gage, Zenge, Bradberry, Mahtani, Flora and Kistler voting yea. 

"UNAPPROVED"

PERSONS TO BE HEARD

Hunter Davis, Jeremiah Sullivan and Mike Weston with the American Legion spoke to issues and , g p
concerns regarding the First City Homeless Shelter, and asked for a meeting to discuss ways tog g
help improve the situation.mm
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Acting City Manager Simpson said a SEMT fund needs to be created so staff can track their 
expenditures and have that fund be established for uses the Finance Director outlined in her memo. 
She said her preference initially would be for 100 percent of the funds to go into the newly created 
SEMT fund as we need to be able to demonstrate that the funds are being used properly for staff, 
training and reinvesting in people. 

Moved by Bradberry, seconded by Gage to amend the main motion to direct staff to create an 
SEMT fund and (100%) one hundred percent of the funds received from the State be placed into 
that account. 
 
Fire Chief Hines answered questions from the Council. 
 
Motion to amend passed with Gass, Mahtani, Gage, Bradberry, Kistler, Flora, and Zenge voting 
yea. 

Mayor Kiffer ruled the adopted amendment would substitute for the main motion. 
 

Budget Transfer – Fire Department 

Moved by Bradberry, seconded by Mahtani the City Council authorize the Acting City Manager 
to transfer $90,000 from appropriated reserves of the General Fund to the Fire Department’s 2022 
travel-Training Account No. 600.02 in the amount of $44,500; Travel and Education Account No. 
600.02 in the amount of $25,500; Uniforms/Badges/Clothing Account No. 535.04 in the amount 
of $2,000; and Special Protective Clothing Account No. 535.05 in the amount of $18,000 for the 
purpose of funding necessary travel, training and associated expenditures for the new Fire 
Fighter/EMT personnel. 
 
Acting City Manager Simpson answered questions from the Council. 
 
Motion passed with Zenge, Flora, Kistler, Bradberry, Mahtani, Gass and Gage voting yea. 

APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS - None 

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT 

Acting City Manager Simpson informed the Mayor, Port & Harbors Director Verfaillie and herself 
met with representatives of the Cruise Lines International Association (CLIA) to continue 
conversations on how the City and CLIA can work together to find  common ground, and move 
forward on shared initiatives. She said at this time staff is hoping CLIA will give a presentation to 
the Council on their ten-year outlook. She reminded the Homelessness Needs Assessment public 
forum is scheduled for next Wednesday, August 24th at the Ted Ferry Civic Center starting at 6:00 
p.m., and the community is welcome to attend. 
 
Councilmember Bradberry questioned the status of the open department head positions. 
 
Acting City Manager Simpson indicated at this time they are doing in-house interviews for the 
Information Technology Director and the Telecommunication Divisions Manager. She said they 
are re-advertising for the Electric Division Manager at the current salary to see if things have 
shifted in the market.  

"UNAPPROVED"

p g g p
She reminded the Homelessness Needs Assessment publicy p

forum is scheduled for next Wednesday, August 24th at the Ted Ferry Civic Center starting at 6:00y, g
p.m., and the community is welcome to attend. 



August 18, 2022 

8 

CITY ATTORNEY’S FILE 

Acting City Manager Simpson supplied the Council with a copy of the report of significant 
activities for the office of the City Attorney for the Month of July 2022 
 
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS 

Councilmember Gass said he would like staff to convene the Cooperative Relations Committee 
with the Ketchikan Gateway Borough, to partner with them to turn the lot on Bawden Street into 
a basketball court. He stated there is enough room for a basketball court and a few parking spaces. 
He informed he would like a report from the Police Chief on what our enforcement policy is 
regarding open container and disorderly conduct laws. Lastly, he asked for an ordinance to reduce 
Mayor and Council pay by $100 for regular and special meetings.  
 
Mayor Kiffer asked for a show of hands to ask staff for the report from the Police Chief and an 
ordinance to reduce Mayor and Council compensation, and at least four hands were shown. 
 
Councilmember Bradberry questioned if we could create a non-profit trash bin fee that would offer 
a slight discount for non-profits. She said she would like to see an analysis, and if it is feasible, to 
offer that. Secondly, she would like to establish an email communication policy in regards to 
communication amongst the Council and staff to avoid the potential breach of the Open Meetings 
Act. 
 
Clerk Stanker said she would work with Councilmember Bradberry to review and create an email 
policy. 

Councilmember Mahtani said he would like to have the First City Homeless Shelter staff present 
what policies and procedures they have in place to help control the issues occurring outside of their 
building.  

Acting City Manager Simpson said she has met with two of the First City Homeless Shelter 
(FCHS) board members, and said with the Council’s permission, she would like representatives of 
FCHS to attend the next City Council meeting to verbally give an update and answer questions. 

Councilmember Kistler said she would like a discussion relative to simplifying the issues between 
going from one tax rate to another. 

Councilmember Gage said several years ago there was discussion on building a parking garage 
across the street from City Hall up to Edmonds Street, and would like to reconsider doing that, 
with the possibility of finding funding for the project. 

MAYOR AND COUNCIL COMMENTS 

Councilmember Mahtani thanked staff. He felt they had a good discussion tonight and concluded 
all of the issues went well.  

Councilmember Gass stated he was really impressed with the work from the Fire Department for 
getting that funding. He said regarding the homeless shelter, there is some validity to the issues 
the Council has heard about. He said the Council needs to start looking at some options or revisit 
the funding policy the City has with that organization. He informed he has heard a lot of comments 
regarding the facility being open 24-hours and maybe the hours need to be reduced going forward. 
He continued, he drives past the shelter driving to and from work every day and it is total anarchy, 
and the Council is going to have to make some tough decisions. 

"UNAPPROVED"

Councilmember Mahtani said he would like to have the First City Homeless Shelter staff present y p
what policies and procedures they have in place to help control the issues occurring outside of their p
building.  

Acting City Manager Simpson said she has met with two of the First City Homeless Shelter g y g p y
(FCHS) board members, and said with the Council’s permission, she would like representatives of ( ) , p , p
FCHS to attend the next City Council meeting to verbally give an update and answer questions.

Councilmember Gass stated he was really impressed with the work from the Fire Department for y p p
getting that funding. He said regarding the homeless shelter, there is some validity to the issues g g g g g , y
the Council has heard about. He said the Council needs to d start looking at some options or revisit g p
the funding policy the City has with that organization. He informed he has heard a lot of commentsg p y y g
regarding the facility being open 24-hours and maybe the hours need to be reduced going forward.g g y g p y g g
He continued, he drives past the shelter driving to and from work every day and it is total anarchy, , p g
and the Council is going to have to make some tough decisions.
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Councilmember Bradberry said over the last week she crossed paths with many City staff and 
everyone was phenomenal. She informed she is currently attending the Alaska Power Association 
convention as a SEAPA board of director, and is hearing of some great potential opportunities for 
our community. She said there are people attending this convention from all over the state, and she 
heard from many of them about how great our utility department is, and complimented the Electric 
Department and City management staff on its continued growth. She continued hopefully in the 
future we will be able to find opportunities to help offset our carbon footprint. She informed she 
has had mixed feelings about the homeless shelter since being on the grants committee, and we 
have never talked about security or safety concerns. She said we need to look into how we can 
move forward with this to come up with a cost effective, best solution for everyone. She extended 
her prayers and thoughts to the folks that were involved in the stabbing incidents this week. 

Councilmember Zenge congratulated the Fire Department, this speaks very well to the chief and 
how he empowers his employees, which is what we want to see in the City. She spoke to the issues 
regarding homeless shelter and said this is not acceptable. If we have a shelter that is not 
functioning properly, that is putting our citizens at risk then we should shut it down until they can 
get their act together. She said something bad is going to happen and we are responsible for 
everyone in the community. She informed the board has great people, but if they need assistance 
on how to run it, then they need to go get it or shut it down until they can figure out how to solve 
the problem of running it. She indicated they need security, proper training and an executive 
director that knows what they are doing, and has experience running shelters. 

Councilmember Kistler agreed that something needs to be done at the shelter, and questioned if 
having it be operating 24-hours a day might make it worse since they are always there. She 
suggested maybe the day shelter and the overnight shelter be in different locations. She said they 
definitely need more oversight there. She congratulated the Fire Department on the funding and 
said it is very exciting.  

Councilmember Gage congratulated the Fire Department staff. She echoed comments made by 
Councilmember Zenge regarding the homeless shelter. She informed it used to be that once people 
entered for the evening they were not allowed to leave until a certain time in the morning. She said 
she was under the impression that they would have training and staff that would work with people, 
but right now it sounds like a free for all. She stated this shelter was created for people to go to 
have a safe space, especially when the weather is bad, but this could end up being a liability. 

Mayor Kiffer stated the reality is that the shelter has outgrown its ability to handle the situation. 
He said it’s all well and good to be able to get grants from all over the place, but it is up to us to 
keep an eye on it and make sure things are going in the right direction. It is clear that because their 
clientele is different than the other shelter in that area, which is a dry facility, which is why it is 
run so well. He stated we created the overnight warm shelter idea because there were people dying 
on the streets. He would like to hear from staff whether First City Homeless Shelter is meeting the 
benchmarks that we set. He said we have to be aware of the law of unintended consequences, and 
by allowing that expansion and growth, in that process we were not paying attention to the 
unintended consequences. He thought Councilmember Gass’ suggestion for a basketball court in 
the Bawden Street parking lot is interesting, however, the Council needs to consider the best of 
that property for the long term. He said keep in mind that the reason the federal funding for the 
new PATH shelter was lost was because we took the steps of not attaching a site to that proposal, 
which killed it. 

OTHER NEW BUSINESS – None 
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